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INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE:   Monday, September 27, 2021 

TO:   Town Council 

FROM: Michael D. Borg, Town Manager 

RE:   Town Manager Report   

 

Below are key activities, that I think would be of interest.   

PUBLIC HEALTH – Updates 

• COVID-19 Response: 

o Here is a breakdown of our activities over the past three weeks: 

o Current number of total positives in North Attleborough: 3089 

o Current number of active infectious cases:  40   

o Cases last week: 50 

o Cases for the month of September: 177 

o We are considered a “high” community transmission according to the CDC 

definition. If there are over 30 cases, the community is considered high. 

o Current positivity rate: 2.9%    

 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT - Updates   

• Nothing significant to report 

 

COMMUNICATION – Updates  

•  The Elks Exalted Ruler Nicholas Vito and Leading Knight James Brew presented  

 their yearly donation to Lenore’s Pantry and the Veterans Office. A $2,000.00  

             donation was given to the Veteran’s Office and a $3,500.00 donation to Lenore’s  

             Pantry along with a large food donation. We are extremely appreciative and thankful for  

             their generosity. We were able to live stream this on our Facebook   Account. 

• Conducted Town Manager Report on North TV on 9/22/2021. 

• Utilizing our social media platforms, Facebook and Twitter, to promote Town Services 

and Events. We will make the analytics available on a quarterly basis. 

 

 OPERATIONS – Updates 

• “A Firefighter is Never Off-Duty” 

On September 16, 2021, North Attleboro and Foxboro Firefighters were on a flight from 

Logan to Colorado and a person on the flight was suffering from a seizure, they all 

helped to save his life. They were presented with letters of Commendation following the 

mid-air emergency. 

o Chief Coleman 

o Captain George McKinnon 

o Captain Joseph Langille 



o Lt. Scott Langille  

o Lt. Jeff Badger (retired) 

o Lt. Rich McDonagh (retired) 

o Foxborough Firefighter Cory Shepardson 

• The Historical Commission hosted an Open House at the Holmes Property, School and a 

Hall, yesterday and had between 100 and 200 visitors. This was an amazing turnout! 

Historical would like to thank the Park & Recreation Department for making the grounds 

presentable, and also thank everyone for supporting our Town’s History! 

• North Attleborough Reserve Grant-The MA Gaming Commission authorized the use of 

it’s 2016 Reserve Grant in the amount of $100,000.00 for the Kelley Blvd. Traffic Study. 

• Town Clerk Association Conference in Springfield 9/23/2021 

            Town Clerk’s Office and Election’s Office attended. Very informative.  

• Town Manager & Assistant Town Manager met with Tri-County Superintendent  

Karen Maguire 

 

 PERSONNEL – Updates 

     ○ There is a Posting for a Public Health Nurse in the Board of Health. 

     ○ There are openings are the following Boards/Committees/ and Commissions: 

 * Board of Library Trustees 

 * Conservation Commission 

 * Cable Advisory Commission 

 * Historical Commission 

 * Cultural Council  
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$16,096,626
Property Tax Revenue Collection To Date

Source:  North Attleborough Treasurer / Collector Website

2.58%
Monthly Comparison to Previous FY

TBD / TBD
Municipal Lien Certificates

Month / FY Year To Date

10 / 44
Doing Business As (DBA) Applications

SEP 2021 Total / FY Year To Date

$252,370
Motor Vehicle Excise Billing Data

Source:  North Attleborough Treasurer / Collector

16.35%
Monthly Comparison to Previous FY
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